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Issues raised Response 

Fireweed  

Along Yuille Rd Bundanoon needs to be treated. 

Previous email from resident dated 23/8 –  no response 

 

Councils Tree Management officer will inspect the 

roadside to identify any opportunities to treat fireweed.  

 

Bundanoon Entrance 

$25,000 was allocated from the Bushfire funds – exactly 

how much was spent and on what.  

As per the Council Report from the 24 Feb 2021, the 

Roadside Entrance into Bundanoon was provided with 

$25,000 for works to be undertaken following the 

Bushfires.  

Works were undertaken at the roadside entrance into 

Bundanoon, however, the works were funded via an 

alternate funding (sourced from the Commonwealth - 

State Disaster Recovery Funding Arrangements.) 

Council reallocated the funding from the Tree Removal 

Works, now covered under the Disaster Recovery 

Funding Arrangements, towards the installation of water 

storage tanks at Wingello, Penrose and Balmoral and 

that $282,000 be voted in the 2020/21 Budget to cover 

this expense. 

 

Water pipes 

Water pipes from Exeter to Bundanoon were broken 

during the bushfires – have they been fixed? 

The bushfires didn’t cause any significant damage to the 

council water mains distribution pipe network between 

Exeter and Bundanoon. There were properties suffering 

bushfire damage to their own internal private service 

pipes, mainly along Rockleigh Road, Exeter with some 

Council water meters requiring being replaced.  

There was damage to the power supply to the 

Bundanoon water treatment plant and raw water dam 

sites during the fires that took out water supply to the 

area which was promptly rectified. There are no 

outstanding water supply repairs related to those fires. 

 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bundanoon STP 

Where is the water being discharged? There are claims 

that it is being discharged into the river.  

The Bundanoon STP is licensed by the EPA to discharges 

highly treated effluent into Reedy Creek. It also supplies 

recycled water to utilisation areas at a local farm and the 

local sports field, which is controlled under a 

management plan. Bundanoon has a tertiary treatment 

process and produces high quality effluent that has been 

through screens, grit removal, biological nutrient 

removal, chemical phosphorus removal, tertiary 

filtration and UV disinfection. Bundanoon STP 

consistently meets it EPA license conditions including 

effluent concentration limits. 

Glow Worm Glen 

Can Council confirm a date w Parks & Wildlife when the 

work will be completed? 

National Parks and Wildlife Services have indicated Glow 

Worm Glen track and viewing platform will be repaired 

by April 2022. 

Greasons Road Bundanoon Meeting held with residents and staff to discuss details 

for this development.  

 

 

 

 

 


